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Porches are very signiﬁcant features of historic Little Rock homes. Tl'u:j.r arc not
Dnl}r a reflection of the stjflc of the pcrln:u:l in which the house was built, but ]'u:lp
to connect the house to the street and connect residents to the community.

The home of the notable architect Frank Gibb was built in the 1890s, but by
1978, the Quapaw Quarter Survey listed the house as “condemned”. The house
was saved by the owners of the adjacent Kavanagh House. Their plans included
recreation of the original porch which had been replaced in the carly 1900s with
a colonial revival pu::-rc]i. The fn:u::-tprint of the p::un:h was found in the Sanborn
Fire Insurance maps. On-site investigation confirmed the footprint of the original
footing, Bascd on conversations and sketches from a relative or previous owners
and his knc:-wlcdgc of historic architecture, Architect Charles Witsell recreated a

Skttfl'l le EJ.'lC PDJ.'E]L

Several years later, in 2013, the unfortunate demolition of a similar Queen

Anne style house at 1327 La Harpe in Little Rock presented an opportunity to
salvage historic clements which the owners noticed bore a striking resemblance to
Witscll’s sketches. With spandrels, brackets, and balusters from the demolished
Woolford house in hand, Ed and Laura Sergeant contacted Keith Newton about

recreating the Gibb House's historic porch.

Throughout the construction, Keith was responsible for all phases of crafting
and construction. Starting with the original footprint and Witscll’s sketches, he
dctermined appropriate sizes, profiles, and proportions. He adjusted salvaged
pieces to fit the Gibb House, fabricated new additional matching pieces where
needed, and led the process to determine whart suited the Gibb House based on
its own design and on methods found on similar houses in the arca. It was a high
priority to reusc the cxisting materials, st:abllizing and repairing where necessary.

Thanks to his level of skill, Keith's craftsmanship allowed picees of onc historic
place to continue life on another historic Little Rock home. Authenticity is
important to Gibb House owners Ed and Laura. In 2005, they repainted the
Gibb Housc with its *first decoration™—or original paint color scheme—and
now, morc than 110 years from the time the original porch was removed, the
tront of the Gibb House has been returned to its original Queen Anne design.
Keith Newton is recognized for his creativity and craftsmanship on the faithful

restoration of the Gibb House.










